
 

 

INVOCATION 

For good food, good 

fellowship, and every 

opportunity of service, we 

give you thanks O Lord. 

Amen 

Notes 

FOUR WAY TEST 

of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, your apology can be made to Michele 

Hart by calling 0418 834 931 prior to 12 noon on the day of the meeting. Your make up of 

attendance is important to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, or on the same 

day as the Club meeting. 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 
Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Soto Stuppos 2012 

Jack Odgers 2014 

This bulletin produced by A&R Copiers, 247 McBride Tce., Whyalla Ph 8644 3066 and speak to Robyn.  

 

 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Paul Freimanis 

CLUB SECRETARY 

Michele Hart 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

John Campbell 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Gary C.K Huang 

Our Meetings

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 
EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue,  

WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 
PO Box 269,  

WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 
jandmhart@ozemail.com.au 

Website: www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org

 



 

 

¢ƘŜ wƻǘŀǊȅ /ƭǳō ƻŦ ²Ƙȅŀƭƭŀ 

A leading diverse group of like-minded individuals,  

with a can-do attitude who aspire to give back to their local community 

and the world. 

PRESIDENT - Paul Freimanis 

Immediate Past & Acting President - John Cagney 

Secretary - Michele Hart 

Treasurer - Keith Sichler 

Club Admin & President Elect - Kerre Willsher.  

Service Projects - Jari Peltonen 

Public Relations - John Cagney 

hǘƘŜǊ wƻǘŀǊȅ /ƭǳō aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ 

²I¸![[! bhwwL9   aƻƴŘŀȅ тΦлл ǇƳΣ IƻǘŜƭ {ǇŜƴŎŜǊ 

thw¢ [Lb/h[b ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ сΥол ǇƳΣ wŀǾŜƴŘŀƭŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎ /ƻƳǇƭŜȄ 

thw¢ !¦D¦{¢!       ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ сΥол ǇƳΣ IƻǘŜƭ CƭƛƴŘŜǊǎ 

thw¢ tLwL9      ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ сΥмр ǇƳΣ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō 

wh·.¸ 5L{¢wL/¢ мǎǘ ϧ оǊŘ aƻƴŘŀȅǎΣ Ŏŀƭƭ {ŀƴŘȅ лплл осс смф 
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SERGEANT 
Brian Moodie 
John Cagney 
Michele Hart 
 

ATTENDANCE 

Brian Moodie 
Jack Odgers 

BULLETIN 

Perry Eden 

PUBLIC OFFICER 

Keith Sichler 

CLUB HISTORY 

Keith Sichler 

MENTOR 

Glen Eden 

PUBLIC 
RELATIONS 

John Cagney 

WEBMASTER 

Jari Peltonen 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Jane Owens 

PROGRAM 
Kerre Willsher 

PAVILION & 
MOBILE 
CATERING UNIT 

Jari Peltonen 
Soto Stuppos 
Brian Moodie 

 

Club Officers 

John Cagney (Pharmacy) Glen Eden (Insurance) 

Perry Eden (Metallurgy) Paul Freimanis (Occ. Health & Safety) 

Michele Hart (Banking Retail) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Helen Mills (Dental Therapy/Research) Brian Moodie (Electrical) 

Bob Norman (Engineering) Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) 

Jane Owens (Disability Services) Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) 

Annie Paterson (Diabetes Education) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Mark Whitfield (Rural Health Bus. Dev.) 

Kerre Willsher (Nursing Education)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Vin Higgins (Honorary) 

Alistair Stevenson (Honorary)  

Members 



 

 

 Next Week 

Sat. 23/06/15 

Following Week 

Tues. 30/06/15 

Chairman Meeting President Kerre 

GUEST SPEAKER Cancelled TBA 

TOPIC Due to Club assembly 

Vote of Thanks Changeover TBA 

Stewards Saturday 20/06/15 Me and you 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

COMING UP 

 
нлǘƘ WǳƴŜΣ сл ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ²Ƙȅŀƭƭŀ wƻǘŀǊȅΦ  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нлǘƘ WǳƴŜ tŀƭƳǎ wƻƻƳΣ ²ŜǎǘƭŀƴŘ IƻǘŜƭΦ 

 нрǘƘ WǳƴŜΦ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ϧ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΦ ²Ƙȅŀƭƭŀ 

wŜŎǊŜŀǝƻƴ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ !ƭƭ 5ŀȅΗ 

 ²Ƙȅŀƭƭŀ bƻǊǊƛŜ wƻǘŀǊȅ /ƭǳō /ƘŀƴƎŜƻǾŜǊΦ 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ммǘƘ WǳƭȅΦ 

ROTARY INFORMATION 

COMING UP! 

 

²ŜǎǘƭŀƴŘ IƻǘŜƭ ΨtŀƭƳǎ wƻƻƳΩ 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нлǘƘ WǳƴŜ нлмр 

сΥол ǇƳ ŦƻǊ тΥллǇƳ  

/ƻǎǘ Ϸрл ŜŀΦ μ 5ǊŜǎǎ Ψ!ŦǘŜǊ рΩ  
wΦ{Φ±Φt ōȅ мрǘƘ WǳƴŜ ǘƻ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ aƛŎƘŜƭŜ IŀǊǘ  

ŜƳŀƛƭΥ ǊƻǘŀǊȅǿƘȅŀƭƭŀŜǾŜƴǘǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

 

/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ Michele Hart 

DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊ Lisa Campbell 

¢htL/ Aid in Cambodia 

±ƻǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ Jari 

{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎ First In 

/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ Mark Whitfield 

DǳŜǎǘǎ Mitchell Ollington, Joy Penman, Janice Eygenraam and 
Lee Martinez 

!ǇƻƭƻƎƛŜǎ John Cagney, Helen Mills, Perry and Glen Eden, Annie 
Patterson, Brian Moodie 

.ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΩǎ ϧ 

!ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊƛŜǎ  

John Holds was inducted into Rotary on 8 June 1978. 

wŀƉŜ Raised $48 and was won by Jane 

¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 

!ƴȅ Ƴŀƴ ǿƘƻ Ŏŀƴ ƪƛǎǎ ŀ ǇǊŜǧȅ ƎƛǊƭ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ǎŀŦŜƭȅ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƳƻǘƻǊ ŎŀǊ ƛǎ 
ƴƻǘ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƴŜŀǊ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ 

 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

aŜŜǝƴƎ bƻΦ олпл 

Tuesday 16 June 2015 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

LAST WEEK 



 

 

hǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǊŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ 

Past President Jane—June is a very busy Month for our club.  On 20 June 
we have our Changeover and 60th Anniversary dinner.  The Meeting on the 
23rd has been cancelled.  The 25th is the Science and Engineering 
Challenge.  Volunteers are looking very good.  30 June is Assembly and 
Kerre’s first meeting as President Woohoo.  
11 July is the RC Whyalla Norrie changeover dinner  

 

aŜƳōŜǊ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ !ŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎΥ 

Kerre—attended Stan Oates’ 90th Birthday and it was ‘darn good’.   
A few of us were excited about the Footy —be it in Melbourne—Adelaide or 
local 
Mitch—went to Clare, filled the boot up with wine and came home again  
Bob—Celebrated Nicolas’ 30th Birthday  
Janice—had a surprise at her sister-in-laws birthday when an old friend 
turned up  and  
Jane— Reminisced about a Chicken Supper she had 37 years ago, she 
thought was giving her an upset tummy —later that day gave birth to her 
eldest son, Craig  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

wŜǇƻǊǘǎΥ 

Michele —Is asking members to let her know if they are coming to the 
Changeover/60th anniversary dinner on the 20 June.  We only have two 
weeks so please let her know.  

 

{ŜǊƎŜŀƴǘ ŀǘ !ǊƳǎΥ 

Chairman Mark assumed the role of Sergeant and with little ado fined us all 
for just being there!  

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ рύ 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

LAST WEEK 

 

 

Janice Eyganraam is the Chairperson for the WSPN, 
she told the meeting about the history of the network.  
How they have been working together for eighteen 
months to develop their Vision; Mission Statement; 
Values and their Action Plan.  The network now has a 
small committee of eight members who are working 
on the Action plan.  At the moment their focus is on 
goal 1—wŜŘǳŎŜ ǎǝƎƳŀΣ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 

ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ²Ƙȅŀƭƭŀ.  Janice told us some facts about men’s 
health: 1 in 6 men are affected by depression; most men have no contact with the 
mental health system; 78% of all suicides are men; mental health caters very 
poorly for men.  Janice also shared a couple of personal stories.  One was of a 
family member with depression and also the time she had the great misfortune to 
find a young woman who had suicided.  There is nothing more powerful than 
sharing personal experiences. 

Lee Martinez, who is well known to our club, is also a member of WSPN and she is 
the Mental Health Academic with the University Department of Rural Health.  Lee 
thanked the club for their generous and continued support.  Lee added to what 
Janice told us about the background of the network and went into greater detail of 
the Strategic plan.  Lee also told us how they are addressing goal 1 and about the 
Menswatch Program.  The program trains men to support other men in their 
workplace, organisation or community.  It is being offered over three evenings July 
14, 21 and 28.  Thus far the committee have been applying for grants both locally 
(ie to be the recipient of the next YTAP ball) and state.  These moneys will assist 
them to do something during Mental Health week and be a part of RUOK.  The 
network is still in its infancy but to date they have a successful Facebook page, will 
have a presence at the Male Out day and already have a story in the local news 
paper.   

There were lots of questions asked of Lee and Janice from around the room.  
Michele proposed the vote of thanks and Keith presented them with a $500 
cheque 

DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ 

Janice Eygenraam and Lee Martinez 

‘Whyalla Suicide Prevention Network’ (WSPN) 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

LAST WEEK 

aƛŎƘŜƭŜ [ŜŜ ŀƴŘ WŀƴƛŎŜ 


